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NEW ASSOCIATION PRESIDENT REPORTS ON CHAPTER

Dear Brothers,

As the new president of the Gamma Chap-
ter House Association, | would like to take a
moment to bring you up to date on some of
the transformations that have occurred over
the past year. For a number
of years, a group of alumni
who attended Cornell dur-
ing the 1950s has been
meeting socially on a semi-
regular basis, and during
their meetings, the condi-
tion of the aging chapter
house has been a topic of
conversation. From these
gatherings, several of the
alumni formed a team that
desired to become more
actively involved in support-
ing the refurbishment of the
chapter house. The names
of Bob Chase '59, Walt Whitman 58, Bob
George '57, Steve Hall '56, Bob Hoffman ‘58,
and Ron Obermeyer ‘60 come to mind. | am
sure there are others who are involved as
well. At some point, Steve Hall took the lead
in organizing this effort and contacted Steve
Fontana, the president of the Gamma Chap-
ter House Association at the time. Steve F.
was naturally quite excited to hear of the
interest of other alumni in getting behind the
chapter house association.

Discussions progressed, but it was clear
that the association really didn’t have a formal
structure that easily permitted multiple voices
in the management of the chapter house.
There was no board of directors. Steve
Fontana and his predecessors had been left to
shoulder the whole burden of running the
association for years. In fact, according to Bob
Chase, a long-time president prior to Steve
Fontana, no formal structure has existed for
decades. A search of the corporate records
also indicated that the bylaws of the organiza-
tion had somehow been lost.

4:00-6:00 p.m.

REUNION 2010

The Gamma Chapter will host
a reunion party at the house,
SATURDAY, JUNE 12, from

If you have any questions,

please e-mail the undergraduate
president, Dan Satnick '12, at
dbs?3@cornell.edu.

To correct this situation, Steve Hall offered
to draft a set of bylaws. When that was accom-
plished, Nick D’Ambrosia ‘77, who has been a
great help to the association for years when
legal advice was required, stepped in and
reviewed the draft docu-
ment. At that point, the
association had a basic
organizational blueprint.

Over the summer, it
became clear to Steve
Fontana that the pro-
posed new structure
might give him a chance
to step back a bit from
having to direct all the
traffic for the association.
He sent out a letter to all
alumni requesting that
someone contact him
about serving as presi-
dent. | responded to Steve’s letter and, after
several discussions, agreed to volunteer if he
agreed to stay active in the alumni association;

and of course, if the brotherhood would
accept me in that role, and the new board felt
I was the proper person to work with going
forward.

On October 15, the Gamma Chapter
House Association held its annual meeting. At
the meeting, seven new board members were
elected, and | was confirmed as president of
the association. Since then, the board has met
on three occasions: once to elect other associ-
ation officers; a second time to discuss how
we go about developing capital planning
strategies; a third time to make some further
revisions to the bylaws. The board members
have been very giving of their time and pro-
vide a wide array of experience that will be
valuable to the association in the future.

Let me take a moment to highlight the
experience of the seven board members who
currently represent your interests in the
Gamma Chapter House Association.

Many of you surely know Robert “Captain
Nemo” Chase. Bob joined the faculty of the

(continued on page four)
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From the 1960 Cornellian: How many of you guys are coming back this June?




PAGE TWO

GAMMA CONTACT

A LOOK AT EXPENSES FOR THE PAST FIVE YEARS

Dear Brothers,

Since becoming president of the Gamma
Chapter House Association in October 2009, |
have had a chance to speak with a number of
brothers representing various segments of our
alumni and several current undergraduate
members. From these discussions, | realized
that there seems to be some misunderstanding
regarding what happens to alumni contribu-
tions and why undergraduate rents continue to
increase, even though most of the association’s
costs seem to be more fixed than variable. |
would like to take a moment to address these
concerns so that everyone feels comfortable
about how financial responsibilities are shared
by the members of the association.

First of all, several members of the alumni
expressed their dismay that their contributions
are going to subsidize the current operating
costs for undergraduate members. | do not
know how they arrived at this assessment, but
the fact is that alumni contributions are used
solely to cover operating costs of the Gamma
Chapter House Association, to produce The
Gamma Contact, and to provide some assis-
tance in performing needed capital improve-
ments to maintain the chapter house as a suit-
able residence for our undergraduate brothers.

I would like to give you a general summary
of the past five years. Let me begin with the

contributions made by our undergraduate
brothers. During the past five years, they paid
the Chapter House Association $339,000 in
rent. These rental payments covered $130,000
of taxes, $44,500 for insurance, and $94,000 for
maintenance costs that were non-depreciable
repairs to the physical plant of the house. This
left $70,500 to contribute to the capitalized
repairs and improvements of the chapter
house. The daily operating costs managed by
the undergraduate chapter members, by the
way, are handled completely separately from
the association and are in no way mingled with
the activities of the Chapter House Association.
Over the same five-year period, alumni
dues payments totaled $121,000. The cost of
producing the Gamma Contact, maintaining
current association mailing lists and soliciting
alumni contributions totaled $63,000. In addi-
tion, there were various association expenses
for accounting and general administration that
totaled $8,000. As a result, the Gamma Chap-
ter Association alumni contributions provided
$50,000 for potential capitalized repairs and
improvements. That being said, | think the
seven to five ratio of capital contributions
between undergraduates and alumni seems
about right, considering the actual expendi-
tures that have been made. From 2004
through 2009, actual depreciable capital

expenditures totaled $99,000. Plus, there have
been several major capital expenditures to
replace the heating boiler and the water
heater that have cost an additional $12,000
just this year. Including the recent expendi-
tures with the $99,000 of capital expenditures
over the past five years, the Chapter House
Association garnered $121,500 in net revenues
to cover capital costs and disbursed $111,000.
In conclusion, the undergraduates’ rent is
priced correctly to cover all the operating costs
of the chapter and to provide a reasonable
return to contribute to the ongoing capital
needs of the chapter. Alumni dues provide the
cushion needed to keep the chapter house in
solid physical condition but are not being used
to subsidize current membership operations.
As we look to the future, | would hope that all
of us—whether it is the most recent inductee
or more seasoned alumnus—will recognize the
value of continuing their affiliation with the
Gamma Chapter of Phi Sigma Kappa. We have
a new board with a lot of interest in trying to
improve communications and our abilities to
serve all the alumni of the Gamma Chapter of

Phi Sigma Kappa.
Fraternally,

Bill Miller ‘73

2009, to September 30, 2010.
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WILLIAM C. MILLER 73
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RICHARD KEYSER BARDO ‘63
STEPHEN M. HOWARD '63
STEPHEN A. FONTANA '79
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PLATINUM MEMBER
($150-$249)
DONALD H. STANDIFORD ‘47
WILLIAM C. BROZOWSKI ‘62
FRANK J. QUIRK '62

GLENN R. THOMAS '63

JAMES WILLIAM WINCHESTER JR. ‘70
DALE S. OKONOW ‘78

BRIAN A. BEWLEY '84

BARNETT D. FEINGOLD 92

GEORGE KONTOGIANNIS "95
MICHAEL J. WEISS ‘06

GOLD MEMBER

(100-$149)
ANONYMOUS
GEORGE M. WILKINS JR. 44
THOMAS M. POTTS '49
ROGER M. BROWN '55
JAMES STEPHEN BETHEA Il ‘61
WARREN L. FISHER ‘65
THOMAS S. KUBE '65
THOMAS J. FARRELL '66
H. THOMAS GILLESPIE ‘67
RICHARD T. HOPPE '67
JOHN C. AISENBREY '69
ALFONSO J. FRESSOLA '73
DAVID P. SMIY '74
NICHOLAS D’AMBROSIO ‘77
MARC C. LAREDO 81
STEVEN ROSENBERG '81
RICHARD M. CHEMELLI ‘82
JEFFREY GERSHENWALD '84
STEVEN SCHWARTZ ‘85

We would like to thank the following donors for their support during the 2009-"10 fiscal year, which runs from October 1,

STEVEN L. GREENBERG 89
ADAM P. KLAUSNER 92

CONTRIBUTORS

($50-$99)
ARTHUR J. WIDMER JR. ‘44
JOHN A. MITCHELL JR. '48
DOUGLAS W. ANDERSON 50
FRANK R. FORTHOFFER 52
HENRY C. VER VALEN I11 '52
JOHN H. WHITE ’53
DANIEL A. PANSHIN ‘60
DAVID S. BURNETT ‘61
DAVID JORDAN ‘62
HAROLD J. HOLSHUH 11 ‘66
ALLEN K. JONES '69
KENNETH W. WHITE ‘69
JAMES F. BRUNK ‘73
WILLIAM W. BELTER '76
JEFFREY R. MARGOLIS ‘79
KEVIN J. O'DEA '82
JONATHAN W. CHAPMAN ‘83
DAVID W, UTTER '84
MICHAEL D. WHITING ‘84
DANIEL J. ROLINCE ‘88
TODD R. SCHLIFSTEIN ‘91
ANDREW R. FOX ‘95
MICHAEL H. WOODEN 95
IVAN PROKOFIEV '09
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BROTHERHOOD CONTINUES TO THRIVE

Brothers of Gamma Chapter,

Greetings again from the current under-
graduate brothers of the Gamma Chapter of
Phi Sigma Kappa! My name is Dan Satnick,
and | am currently in my first term as fraternity
president. | am a double major in biology and
biometry in CALS.

I am proud to announce that rush week
was a huge success, and the brotherhood has
23 excellent young men currently going
through our new member process. All of the
brothers did a great job of recruiting quality
men who will undoubtedly be great additions
to the house. Our four rush chairs, Greg Muen-
zen '10, Jason Feldman ‘10, Joe Trotter '10,
and Matt Goldwasser '10, along with former
president Mike Mascarenhas 11, did an excel-
lent job of planning and motivating the broth-
ers to ensure an enjoyable and productive
rush week. Additionally, the improvements to
the exterior of the house definitely aided in
attracting a large number of rushes, as we had
more than 100 men come through the house
over the first two days!

The current pledge class consists of men
from all over the country with a variety of
majors. There are pledges from New York,
New Jersey, Massachusetts, Connecticut,
Delaware, Florida, Ohio, and California. Also,
all of the schools within Cornell are well-
represented. This diversity among the pledge
class is a great attribute that will help our fra-
ternity to connect with and reach out to Cor-
nell students with different backgrounds.

The new member process, led by inductor
Stephen Hom '10, is currently going very well.
The pledge class just completed its first house
project in which they repainted the entire
kitchen. This has gone a long way toward
improving the interior of our house and has
also made Chef Arthur Birnbaum very happy.
With so many pledges, Arthur has been cook-
ing some new dishes that everyone has found
very delicious. He recently made an outstand-
ing spread for our semiformal seafood mixer
with the sisters of Kappa Alpha Theta.

I am also pleased to inform you of our
participation in many philanthropic events this
semester. Keeping with tradition, many of the
brothers and pledges attended the Winter
Special Olympics as volunteers. For the second
year in a row, we rented a bus and went with
the sisters of Pi Beta Phi. Our Philanthropy
Chair Ryan Engler 11 deserves many thanks
for making all the arrangements for this
incredible event.

The brotherhood also participated in the
yearly, campus-wide event Relay for Life. Phi
Sigma Kappa was a registered team that
helped to raise money and awareness for can-
cer research by walking in Barton Hall with
countless other members and organizations of
the Cornell community. Finally, the fraternity
hopes to get involved with another local philan-
thropic organization where we can be of use
several times throughout each year. Right now,
we are hoping to help out with Habitat for
Humanity starting this spring, as they have con-

struction sites close by in the town of Lansing.

Academically our brothers continue to
excel. The chapter GPA has gone from a 3.353
in spring ‘09 to a 3.435 in fall '09. This
improvement moved us from tenth to seventh
out of the 49 fraternities on campus. More-
over, the academic chair, Mike Mascarenhas
11, has compiled a hard drive with problem
sets, practice exams, and study guides from all
different classes that should aid future broth-
ers with their studies for years to come.

The brothers would especially like to
thank Steve Fontana ‘79 for his tremendous
contributions to the fraternity during his time
as alumni adviser. We would also like to rec-
ognize our new alumni adviser, Bill Miller ‘73,
and the rest of the alumni board for their
interest and desire to help make Phi Sigma
Kappa one of the top fraternities on campus.
The undergraduate brothers are very apprecia-
tive to have such involved and caring alumni.
The current brothers always welcome visits
from alumni, and we encourage anyone in the
area to stop by, meet the brothers, and check
out the house.

I hope this Contact finds you all in good
health and gives you a clear picture of what
life is like for the undergraduates. | look for-
ward to any input you have for the brothers or
me as we continue to grow as a brotherhood.

Damn Proud,
Dan Satnick '12
Undergraduate President

Brothers of Phi Sigma Kappa volunteered with sisters from Pi Beta Phi at the Winter Special Olympics.
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NEW ASSOCIATION PRESIDENT REPORTS ON CHAPTER, cont.

(continued from page one)

School of Hotel Administration at Cornell in
1962 teaching property management, infor-
mation systems, accounting, finance, and busi-
ness strategy. In the mid-1960s, Bob began
developing the first of several “management
games” that have been used extensively as
training tools throughout the hospitality indus-
try. Bob has also done numerous executive
development programs for companies includ-
ing AT&T, IBM, ITT, Prudential Insurance, NCR,
and American Express. He served as associa-
tion president and chapter adviser for many
years through the 1960s and '70s.

Steve Fontana ‘79 moved back to Ithaca in
1981 to buy the family business, Fontana's
Shoes. He currently owns and manages sever-
al residential housing properties throughout
the greater Ithaca area. He first became the
GCA president in 1981 and served in that role
through the late 1980s and had a key role in
the successful Gamma Centennial Campaign
to raise money and rebuild the chapter house
infrastructure. While taking some breaks from
the president’s office in the 1990s and during
a part of the last decade, Steve has always
stepped up and provided the association with
leadership when it was needed.

Steve Hall '56 grew up in Waverly, New
York, just 34 miles from Cornell. He followed
two of his older brothers as a member of
Gamma Chapter of Phi Sigma Kappa. At Cor-
nell, he met his wife of 54 years, Marge, and
graduated in 1956 as a Marine Corps offi-
cer. During his career, Steve earned his MBA
from Michigan State and an M/Div degree
from Harvard. His varied work experience
includes 13 years with ITT-Sheraton and five
years as vice president of administration at
Harvard University. He has also served as dean
of students at Glion in Switzerland and as
associate pastor of the American Church in
Paris. Steve has published three books on
quality and ethics in hospitality.

Bill Miller ‘73 spent 31 years in the securi-
ties industry. He became a New York Stock
Exchange-licensed branch manager at the age
of 29. At 33, Bill became head of compliance
and operations for the mortgage-backed secu-
rities department of Butcher Singer. Two years
later, he became first vice president and
deputy division manager of the broker dealer

services division of The Exchange National
Bank. Next, he moved to LaSalle National
Bank. In his nine years with LaSalle, Bill served
for a time as the division head for risk man-
agement and later as head of sales and trad-
ing. Finally, Bill spent nine years with Ryan
Beck & Co. where he headed the firm's fixed
income products group.

Ron “Obie” Obermeyer received his BS in
mechanical engineering in 1961 and MME in
advanced propulsion in 1962. He was com-
missioned as a second lieutenant in the U.S.
Air Force upon graduation, had a distinguished
military career from 1962 to 1987, retiring with
the rank of colonel, followed by a successful
private sector career. Highlights include an
assignment as an associate professor of engi-
neering at the U.S. Air Force Academy and
working on several major international coop-
erative NATO programs with the Office of the
Secretary of Defense and at senior corporate
levels. Ron currently serves as president of the
Potsdam Foundation, a non-profit corporation
to promote transatlantic education and under-
standing between the U.S. and Germany.

Michael Weiss '06 is our youngest director
and has great insights into the needs of cur-
rent undergraduates. While at Cornell, he was
actively involved in the Greek system and
served as executive vice president of the Order
of Omega Greek honor society as well as the
chairman of the university’s social policy com-
mittee, which reviewed the policy in place and
drafted a new policy for the approval of the
IFC, which is still used today. Most recently,
Mike graduated from the American University
Washington College of Law where he was on
the administrative law review and was the
president of the sports and entertainment law
society. He now lives in Manhattan and will be
working in the real estate department of
Mayer Brown LLP beginning in October 2010.

Henry Ver Valen graduated from the five-
year engineering program at Cornell in 1953.
After three years in the Navy, He joined Bendix
Corp. in Baltimore, Maryland. While progress-
ing through the engineering ranks at Bendix,
Henry obtained a second engineering degree
from Johns Hopkins University. After rising to
the position of plant engineer, Henry left
Bendix to join Dravo Corp. in Pittsburgh, Penn-
sylvania, where he worked until his retirement

in 1990. At the present time, Henry is back in
Baltimore and continues his 56-year interest in
restoring and driving older Jaguar sports cars.

As you can see, the board of directors has
a wide variety of experience that provides
extremely useful insights for guiding our asso-
ciation. While not everything will fall into place
immediately, we are all trying our best to craft
a strategy that will best serve the Gamma
Chapter House Association in the future. As
we move forward, we would welcome your
suggestions, advice, and active involvement.
Over time, we feel that there is much more
that we can do to make a lifetime commit-
ment to our fraternal organization a highly
beneficial experience for all brothers. To
accomplish these objectives, we will need
help from a number of you who have the skill
set and experience to guide some of these
projects. While it may involve a commitment
of some time, it is a good bet that the brothers
who participate in creating these alumni-
oriented services with probably see the most
value provided by those same services and
leverage them to the best of their ability.

What Steve Hall and his group of fellow
alumni from the '50s have proved clearly is
that we have a great group of concerned
alumni willing to get involved, should the
need arise. In the short time | have served as
president, | have also gotten commitments
from brothers from the '40s, the '60s, the
'70s, the '80s, the '90s, and the '00s to step
up, should they be needed. What more could
we ask for? In the coming months, we will try
to keep you informed of the board's activi-
ties. While our major responsibility is to keep
the Gamma chapter house in suitable condi-
tion to be a great residence for undergradu-
ate Phi Sigs, we also have a responsibility to
our fellow alumni. If we can craft new ways
for Gamma Chapter alumni to leverage their
relationship with other brothers, we want to
do so. In short, in the new communication
age of the 21st century, there is every reason
to believe that brothers across the globe can
create a bond and build upon the shared
experiences that we all remember from the
big white house at 702 University Avenue in
Ithaca.

Fraternally,
Bill Miller '73

Gamma
Contact

This newsletter depends, in part, on alumni participation. Please complete your newsform today and submit
it to the address below. The Gamma Contact is published by the Gamma Chapter of Phi Sigma Kappa Frater-
nity at Cornell University for alumni and friends. News and pictures are welcome and should be sent to
Alumni Records Office, Phi Sigma Kappa Fraternity, P.O. Box 876, Ithaca, NY 14851-0876.
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PHI SIG ALUMNI REPORT THEIR NEWS FROM FAR AND NEAR

Henry C. Ver Valen Il ’52, of 17424 Wesley Chapel Rd., Monkton, MD
21111, reports that he plans to attend the reunion in June. “See you
then!”

“The fall 2009 issue of The Gamma Contact was colorful,” observes
Robert M. Chase '59 (rmc9@cornell.edu). He included a copy of a res-
olution passed by the Gamma Chapter House Association over the
Homecoming 2009 weekend honoring Steve Fontana ‘73 for his ener-
gy, acumen, and resolve, and announcing that, henceforth, the south-
ern area of the chapter house living room will be known as the Steve
Fontana Alcove. Congratulations, Steve!

The January 2010 issue of the Cornell Alumni Magazine had an article
on Robert Quencer '59. Bob, who chairs the radiology department at
Miami/Jackson Memorial Hospital in Miami, Florida, noted that there
are many Cornellians at the hospital and in the medical school there.
So he organized an International Spirit of Zinck’s Night in October, and
20 Cornell alumni gathered at a local restaurant for a Zinck’s celebra-
tion. Find out more from Bob at rquencer@med.miami.edu.

Bill Brozowski ‘62 writes, “Missed my summer visits to Cornell. Did
make a 30-day trip to England, Scotland, Prince Edward Island, Quebec,
Maine, Nova Scotia, Boston, New York City in October. Many suffering
like U.S. Looking forward to my 50th reunion in June. Business is practi-
cally nil since all the troubles. Rarely hear from Cornellians but attend-
ed Texas Cornell Club Baseball Nite with Rangers. | garden, birdwatch,
travel, e-mail, and keep a '65 red Mustang going. It's like myself: a little
slower and bruises easily." Bill can be reached at 202 Smith St., Colum-
bus, TX 78934; txfarmerbill@yahoo.com.

“It has been a few years since | last wrote to Gamma,” says David Bur-
nett ‘62. “Here's a capsule 11-year summary. In 1998, | retired from Bell
Labs (formerly AT&T Bell Telephone Labs) after almost 30 years as a fel-
low, at their highest position. But | didn't really retire! | became principal
scientist for the Supreme Allied Command Atlantic (SACLANT) of NATO,
residing and working on the Italian Riviera for six years. In 2004, | 'retired’
again (Italian mandatory retirement age is 65) and moved to Panama
City, Florida, where | am now senior acoustics scientist for the Naval

Farmer Bill Brozowski ‘62 and partner from Ireland inspect dill flowers.
Nine trailer loads were shipped to China in 2009.

Surface Warfare Center. A parallel responsibility is being editor for the
Journal of the Acoustical Society of America. Although I'm now 70, |
have no plans to retire, simply because | love what | do! My wife,
Joan, is an interior architect and very active as a director for the Visual
Arts Center in Panama City. My Gamma brothers will remember my
often playing piano at the house: classical upstairs, ragtime in the bar.
I continue to play regularly on my Steinway concert grand, from
Chopin and Rachmaninoff to Scott Joplin and Irving Berlin. If one of
my future business trips takes me close to Ithaca, I'll stop by the
house to revisit old memories” Catch up with Dave at 410 Bunkers
Cove Rd., Panama City, FL 32401; djburnett@knology.net.

Richard Bardo ‘63 announces that he and his bride, Vicki, met up with
Bob Potter ‘63 and Bill Mooney ‘63, along with his bride, Diane (Dee),
in Pittsburgh on October 15-16, 2009. “The above-mentioned brothers
and Dee lived in a cottage (summer cottage—no insulation!) north of
Cornell in Ludlowville right on the lake senior year. It was the coldest
winter in decades. Semis drove on the lake. How cold was it? You
would pee and then lean on it! We had a blast! Then and 46 years
later!” Reach Bardo by snail mail at 8352 E. Adobe Ridge Rd., Yuma, AZ
85364; maxvicki63@msn.com.

“Donna and | spent a week in Ithaca with our two grandsons, ages 12
and 10, from Ambherst at the end of June,” reports Allen Jones ‘69. “It
was my first return to Cornell since the year after my graduation as a
chemical engineer in 1969. We had a marvelous time seeing all the
sights and swimming in assorted streams, lakes, and waterfalls. First
time that | had ever seen Cornell in the summer—delightful! Checked
out Phi Sigma Kappa and all looked well but locked up for the summer.
Strangely, we were near the suspension bridge just after a young
woman ‘gorged out’ and a 'retrieval’ was in progress. Things were disin-
tegrating at Cornell in 1969, but many good memories floated back. |
was sorry no fraternity brothers were around to reminisce (intramural
all-sports trophy, etc.). Maybe next time!” Allen, who is retired, resides
at 3840 Hawks Beard, Sonoma, CA 95476. Drop him an e-mail at
allen94022@yahoo.com.

“Alternative energy is more than wind and solar,” claims Ken W. White
'69. “Been working on biomass energy conversion (combustion) for the
last two years. Harnessing dust explosions, powdered wood or grass
burns like propane at half the price of fuel oil. Look for powder as an
alternative to pellets soon. Totally green and renewable. The Sig house
looks great!” Find out more from him at 314 Meadow Wood Terrace,
Ithaca, NY 14850; kwhite2@twcny.rr.com. Ken also submitted names
for the photo that ran in the spring 2009 issue of the Contact. “Was this
the pledge formal in the winter of '64? I'm almost certain that’s Jan
Jansen ‘67 drinking out of his date’s shoe on the far left”

James Winchester ‘70, who is the owner of Avionic Products Inc., writes
that his business and its subsidiary divisions had a banner year by grow-
ing revenues and income more than 50 percent. “We are continuously
looking for small company acquisitions in the area of avionic and vetronic
video subsystems.” Get in touch with “Winnie” at 506 N. Walden Dr., Bev-
erly Hills, CA 90210; avionic@aol.com.

“Last summer, our youngest son, Patrick, and | had a great adventure
backpacking through the mountains of New Mexico,” reports J. Fred
Brunk ‘73, “at the Philmont Scout Ranch. The 90-mile trek was a great

(continued on page six)
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(continued from page five)

vacation without cell phones and Blackber-
ries. | want to thank Steve Fontana ‘79 for
his many years of service and Bill Miller “73
for stepping forward to take over as president
of the Gamma Chapter House Association.”
As vice president of strategic accounts at
Siemens Industry, Inc., Fred can network with
any brothers interested in marketing, quality
management, federal contracting, and con-
struction; he can also help anyone interview-
ing at Siemens. He can be reached at 645
Carlisle Ave., Deerfield, IL 60089; fred.brunk@
siemens.com.

“As the new Gamma Chapter House Associa-
tion president, I'm excited that we have a full
board, including many interested alumni, for
the first time in many years,” writes William
Miller “73. “We will be implementing a new
set of bylaws and will be introducing a num-
ber of new initiatives to improve communica-
tion with alumni members in the near future.
In addition, we are preparing a full assessment
of the capital required to properly maintain

the chapter house for the foreseeable future
and a variety of initiatives to obtain that capi-
tal” Drop a note to Bill at 41 Schindler Way,
Fairfield, NJ 07004; willie53@comcast.net.

“Corina and | enjoyed Mike Strauss’s ('81)
50th birthday party,” reports Kevin “K” O'Dea
‘82, “thrown by Debbie Strauss, with Marlene
and Bob Fischer '83. Our eldest, Meghan,
graduated from UMass and is working at Chil-
dren’s Hospital in Boston. | hope to see Phi
Sigs at the annual Cornell vs. Yale hockey
game in New Haven.” Kevin is director,
mechanical engineering, at Pitney Bowes.
Contact him at 45 Wolfpit Rd., Southbury, CT
06488; kevin.odea@pb.com.

Mike Wooden "95 writes that he and his family
recently moved to the Richmond, Virginia, area
and are enjoying their new surroundings. “I had
a blast, as always, at the Gannon tournament in
September. Thanks again to Brian Drumm ‘96
and Andy Fox "95 for another successful out-
ing” Mike's new mailing address is 10817 Pep-
perbush Court, Glen Allen, VA 23060. E-mail

reaches him at mwooden@pirnie.com.

DECEASED

We regret to announce the deaths of
the following alumni:

John B. Brush ‘34
July 17, 2009

Benjamin S. Kelley ‘43
December 13, 2009

Robert W. Larson "43
November 12, 2009

Earl R. Flansburgh '53
February 3, 2009

Warren F. Twitchell ‘56
March 15, 2007

RUSH YIELDS ONE OF THE LARGEST PLEDGE CLASSES ON CAMPUS

Brothers,

My name is Gregory Muenzen, and | am a senior economics major in
the College of Arts and Sciences. It is with great pleasure that | report on
the successes of rush week 2010.

With a large senior class graduating this May, Jason Feldman 10,
Matthew Goldwasser ‘10, Joe Trotter ‘10 and | charged the brotherhood
with high recruitment-based goals. The response was outstanding: The
degree of accountability, personal initiative, and energy demonstrated
throughout the week was incredible. The resulting class—one of the
largest on campus—was a product of this effort.

There are currently 23 new members making their way through the
pledging process: Scott Bergman, Joe Blau, Matt Bonta, Carlos Cancela,
Jacob Christ, James Critelli, Joe Demari, Rich Dunning, Justin Hawkins,
Eric Hoffman, Alex Huth, Max Klefstad, Hansen Lam, Stephen Lane, Greg
Malzberg, Chris Nieberding, Lucas Rhoads, Alex Robinson, Matt Rowland,
Scott Shapiro, Dhiran Singh, Matt Trotter, and Dan Wild. They are mem-
bers of the Cornell ski team, Cornell jazz ensembles, varsity crew, club
baseball, Cornell investment club, Brazilian jiu jitsu club, AEM Ambas-
sadors, and a range of other extracurricular activities. We were also happy
to see some of them make an immediate impact on our intramural
sports teams. We are confident that their involvement and initiative will
strengthen the name of Phi Sigma Kappa Fraternity at Cornell.

We owe special thanks to the alumni who gave us insights into
preparing for the week, including our alumni adviser, Bill Miller 73, Josh
Jacobs '06, Michael Weiss 06, Rick Keilty ‘08, Rick Callahan '08, and Rob
Nieporent '09.

With graduation rapidly approaching, | find myself viewing everyday
sights at Cornell with a strangely nostalgic perspective and taking stock of

all the things I have yet to do before graduation. Thus, | am proud to have
given back to an institution that has been such a significant part of my
time at Cornell. Feel free to contact me at gtm5@cornell.edu.

Damn Proud, Gregory Muenzen '10

From the 1985 Cornellian: Can you believe it has been 25 years?




